The Secretariat

Senate Rural and Regional Affairs and Transport Committee

Dear Sir

Re: Wheat Marketing Amendment Bill 2002

Background

Australian Grain Technologies (AGT) is a plant breeding and variety commercialization company and is a joint venture between the University of Adelaide, South Australian Research and Development Institute and the Grains Research and Development Corporation. AGT encompasses the former long established and highly successful South Australian and Victorian wheat variety development activities.  Wheat varieties developed from these programs have dominated the area sown to wheat in Australia for more than three decades and have contributed largely to Australian grain growers maintaining competitive advantage in global markets. AGT Pty Ltd is one of a number of companies, products of recent changes in Australian wheat breeding, to deliver the objectives of greater efficiency and performance.  Given our historic track record this is welcomed, however to achieve these objectives the operating environment needs to remain equitable

The Submission

Australian Grain Technologies supports a review of the manner in which the WEA is funded but strongly believes that this should only take place concurrently with a detailed review of the role of the WEA and the manner in which it discharges its functions. 

Our understanding is that a key function of the WEA is to monitor the performance of AWB International and to that end AGT has two significant concerns;    

(1) The capacity for market information captured by AWB Int. to be used to lever competitive advantage for AWB Ltd’s own wheat breeding activities through the Longreach Pty Ltd joint venture between AWB Ltd and the multi-national biotech and seed company Syngenta.

(2) the capacity for AWB Ltd to use its unique role in Australian wheat variety classification to lever commercial advantage for its own wheat breeding activities through Longreach Pty Ltd and seed business AWB Seeds. 

WEA’s oversight role needs to be broadened and strengthened to include many of the functions of AWBI and AWBL that relate to wheat variety development and quality improvements in Australia particularly those issues in which substantial conflict of interest could potentially  occur.  Such issues include AWBL’s role in setting quality standards, classification of new varieties, and the joint role of AWBI and AWBL in the provision of market information to direct all Australian wheat breeding activities for the benefit of the entire grains industry.

The current WEA role appears confined to only looking at the impact on pool return wheat. The reality is that the capture of world market intelligence by AWBL, as the operator of the single desk on behalf of AWBI (for a fee), runs the risk of the information being treated as proprietary to AWBL. Since AWBI pool growers are paying for AWBL to carry out this task, AGT would argue that the “owner “ of the information is AWBI growers, and as such the rest of the industry upstream (supply chain services, plant breeders, etc) must receive this intelligence in order to make best investments for growers in terms of products coming through the pipeline, and the type of pipeline we build, to meet future customer demand.

Australian Grain Technologies would be pleased to meet with the Committee and discuss these issues.
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